












South Carolina Tobacco Museum 

December 2022 

 

Administration 

Equipment for the screening room has been ordered and received. We are working with the 

Chamber on moving their stage so that the room can be set up. Movie and documentary rights 

are being obtained. 

 

Building Maintenance 

None. 

 

Exhibits 

No changes to exhibits in December. We received several artifacts from the Rutherford family.  

 

Gift Shop  

Our Mullins signature scented candles arrived. There is a waiting list for the next shipment 

which has been ordered. We also ordered 12 more of the Mullins throws, they are set to arrive 

the first of January.  

 

December donations               $ 33.00 

 

December gift shop sales        $971.00 

 

Total                          $1004.00 

 

July 1 – December 31st receipts  $3992.76 

 

 

 



Publicity/Media/Outreach/Programs 

December’s book club was well attended. January’s meeting will be on the 22nd at noon with 

lunch and a visit from author Caleb Wygal.  

Backroad Treasures hosted a kid’s night in the museum. Parents dropped their children off so 

they could shop alone during the late-night shopping event. The children made a snowman out 

of tobacco sticks, painted a Christmas canvas, and painted wooden ornaments. The Children’s 

Librarian visited and read “Twas the night before Christmas” and we explored the museum and 

had snacks.  

On the 15th we had our annual Christmas at the Depot event The 300 guests enjoyed free 

photos with Santa by Marcus Wheeler, a free cocoa bar, a kid’s craft, food trucks, local vendors, 

snow flurries, face painting, and a huge toy giveaway by Santa’s Toy Police. A special thanks to 

Justin Turner and Josh for making the event so well attended.  

  

Visitors 

We had 403 visitors during the month of December including the Christmas event.  

 

Coming in January & February 

Our online series begins with a discussion of the Bigham family saga and trials. Books are 

available for purchase in the museum.  

Caleb Wygal, author of the Myrtle Beach mystery series, will visit the museum. Autographed 

copies of his books are available for purchase in the museum. 

Backwoods Treasures will do another kid’s drop-off for Valentine’s Day.   

  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Ronda Bain 










